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BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in Bradmore Methodist Church at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 10th January 2024
Present: 

Cllr S Shipman (Chair)




Cllr F Cattell



Cllr P Crompton.






Cllr J Nathanson 







Cllr R Adair (NCC)






Cllr A Edyvean (RBC)
R Hague (Clerk)



 


0 members of the public 
1
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies were received from two of the potential new councillors.
2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (Personal and Prejudicial)



None.
3
OPEN SESSION

No public present.
4

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THURSDAY 19TH OCTOBER 2023
The minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 19th October 2023 were approved by the Council and signed by Cllr Shipman as a true account of the meeting. Cllr Crompton apologised for being unable to attend the Remembrance Day service and thanked Cllr Nathanson for stepping in, he also noted that he had been unaware that a written footpath report had been expected at the last meeting, a report had been circulated ahead of this meeting.
5

FILLING PARISH COUNCILLOR VACANCY BY CO-OPTION

There had initially been three expressions of interest in the councillor vacancies. One was withdrawn and the other two were unable to attend this meeting. It was agreed to defer the item until the March meeting. In light of the Events Group ceasing in the village, the Council felt it was even more important to have a full council and engagement with the community. It was suggested that having a key theme for discussion at each meeting may evoke interest. 
6

BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT

Cllr Edyvean noted that the Borough Council had been responding to localised flooding. The Borough Council can provide flood warning signs under the Flood Warden scheme.
Cllr Adair had provided the Clerk with an update on the Pendock Lane roundabout ahead of the meeting. Cllr Adair noted that 200 houses had been flooded internally in Nottinghamshire. He expressed thanks to all the officers at the County Council for working tirelessly in order to help people in need throughout the day and night during the floods. 
7

HIGHWAYS, TRANSPORT AND FOOTPATHS
(a) A60 Loughborough Road – Speed Limit and Mini Roundabout
Cllr Adair had provided an update, the developer was close to finalising and signing the section 278 legal agreement and was looking to book road space to carry out the work. Although a date of March had been aimed for, the Parish Council felt that the work was unlikely to start before the roadworks in Ruddington had been completed. Additionally Cllr Adair noted that 12 weeks notice is usually required. The roundabout was supposed to be completed by the time 25% of the houses on Bunny Lane, Keyworth were occupied, this has been exceeded but the Borough Council have been unwilling to enforce the condition. The Parish Council agreed to write to Rushcliffe Borough Council’s planning department to express disappointment at the delays with the implementation and for including a planning condition which they didn’t intend to enforce.
(b) Community Speedwatch
There had not been any recent Community Speedwatch activity.
(c) Footpath Report

Cllr Crompton had provided a report ahead of the meeting. All the footpaths are currently muddy and gate 3c could do with rehanging.
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(d) Flooding
One section of Loughborough Road suffers from regular flooding, this matter is complex and is being addressed by the County Council. The village would benefit from a Flood Warden, anyone in the village can take on this role, the Parish Council would invite residents to get in touch if they are interested. Training will be provided by the County Council.

8

PLANNING

23/02322/FUL - Paddock Rise, Loughborough Road, Bradmore - Erection of single storey rear/side extension – PC no objections.
23/02231/FUL – Maythorn, Bunny Lane, Keyworth - Demolition of Dwelling and erection of 3 detached dwellings with parking – consultation as a neighbouring parish. As this application does not fall within Bradmore, is not visible from the village and there is a potential conflict of interest the Parish Council agreed not to submit any comments.
9

BRADMORE CONSERVATION AREA REVIEW

Cllr Shipman agreed to be the Parish Council’s representative in the group carrying out the conservation area review.
10

FINANCE
(a) Payments for Approval – The following payments were accepted by the Council. 

	Date
	Payee
	Reason
	Total

	14.11.2023
	HSBC
	Banking Charge - 14 November
	£8.00

	11.12.2023
	Six Acre Nurseries
	Christmas Tree
	£108.49

	14.12.2023
	HSBC
	Banking Charge - 14 December
	£8.00

	29.12.2023
	R Hague
	Q3 Salary
	£890.40

	10.01.2024
	R Hague (Original Copy Centre)
	Newsletter Printing
	£30.93

	10.01.2024
	Bradmore Methodist Church
	Hall Hire - January
	£25.00

	10.01.2024
	Rempstone Parish Council
	1/5 Share of SLCC Membership
	£37.40


(b) Bank Reconciliation

The bank reconciliation had been circulated ahead of the meeting and was accepted by the Council.
(c) Banking Changes Update
HSBC had responded to the complaint the Parish Council had sent, they have now actioned the mandate changes and have given the Parish Council £350 compensation. The Parish Council agreed to increase the daily payment limit for the HSBC current account to £1200, the Clerk will complete the necessary forms.
(d) Clerk’s Pay Band Review

The Council reviewed the Clerk’s pay band and it was agreed to move the Clerk to pay band 14 from April 2024. This will then be reviewed annually until the Clerk reaches band 17, currently the top tier for a parish of Bradmore’s size. 

(e) Payroll Processing

The current accountant will no longer be processing the payroll after March. The Clerk had obtained three quotes from other providers and also the price for payroll software. It was agreed to use a local accountancy firm in Ruddington at a cost of £144 a year.

(f) Budget and Precept

The Clerk will recirculate a revised budget to include the changes above. The Council agreed to request a precept of £5500 which represents a 17% increase or in monetary terms on a band D property from £27.73 to £32.45 per annum.
11 

AMENITITES



No matters raised.
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12

CORRESPONDENCE



(a) Rushcliffe South Villages Community Safety Group Meeting - 17th January 11.00am
Cllr Shipman is no longer able to attend, the Clerk will circulate the minutes from the meeting once available.
Cllr Crompton noted that he had attended the last meeting of the Bunny and Bradmore Charities and was happy to continue as the Parish Council’s representative.

The village Events Group has ceased, Cllr Shipman will get the noticeboard key back which the group held. The Methodist Church will be meeting next week to discuss which events they may take on, Cllr Shipman to report back to the Parish Council and the Parish Council will discuss it’s role in village events at the next meeting.
13

NEXT AGENDA ITEMS (March)



Parish Council’s Role in Village Events, Biodiversity Policy
14

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
Wednesday 13th January – Parish Council Meeting – 7.30pm
Meeting closed at 9.25pm
Signed:
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